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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who have made a healthy choice’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Hope K
Rupert Q
	Nathan R
Alexander C
	Eva M
Olive F
	Evie C
Junvi C
	Oliver W
Isabella F
	Grayson SVZ
Darcy W

	Year 1
	Freddie T
Oliver W
	Oliver A
Yuvan Y
	Jenson R
Evelyn H
	Mila S
Isabelle M
	Christian P
Effie K
	Ahil M
Lincoln B

	Year 2
	Kiara H
Archie B
	Alice M
Isabelle W
	Tommy T
Charlie HH
	Finn S
Daniel B
	Billy W
Charlie P
	Leah B
Noel P

	Year 3 
	Isabella O
Ellis C
	Poppy P
Noah F
	Freya E
Louie M
	Elijah F
Lucas T
	Bo I
Evelyn T
	Brodie W
Grace R

	Year 4
	Lola A
Moses C
	Mia W
Jacob J
	Florence S
Jake H
	Yutong C
Seth PG
	Abigail I
Oscar O
	Lauren M
Rupert T

	Year 5
	Daniel C
Ellie K
	Amari-Leigh C
Ellie H
	Eddie R-S
Max D
	Gracie W
Alfie H
	Ella O
Jack A
	Isabella D
Lizzie R

	Year 6
	Jack S
Parker L
	Leah K
Jake W
	Layla L
Max S
	Oliver K
Mia C
	Jacob H
Buddy B
	James K
Brodie G

	Walliams
	1158
	Rowling
	1383

	Dahl
	1652
	Cowell
	1507


Overall winners are Dahl with 1652 points
Names in items of uniform
It is really important that your child’s clothing is clearly-marked with your child’s name. Biro on care labels works well, but may need to be rewritten after a few washes. We have 436 children in school so we would be very grateful for your support in this matter. Thank you.
Birthdays
On your child’s birthday, they may attend school in non-uniform (please ensure that their clothing is sensible for school wear and weather-appropriate). For birthdays falling at a weekend or during a school holiday, your child may attend in non-uniform on the final day before the holiday or weekend, or the first day back, as you prefer. If the birthday falls on a PE day, they may attend in non-uniform suitable PE wear, or they may choose instead to come to school in their own clothes the day before or the day after their birthday.
Attendance Matters
As we all know, attendance is very important. For pupils, the best place to be during term-time in is school, surrounded by the support of their friends and teachers. This is important not just for a child’s learning, but also for their overall wellbeing, wider development and their mental health. As a parent, it can be difficult to know when to send your child into school if they are feeling unwell or are mildly anxious, but finding solutions is a team effort between schools, parents and children, and there is support and information available to help you make the best decision for your child.  Further help and information is available – please read the article ‘How to improve your child’s attendance and where to get support’ which can be found via the following link: https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2024/01/03/improving-school-attendance/ 
Year 6 Booster Lessons

Starting on Monday 4th March, Year 6 pupils are being offered the opportunity to attend after school booster lessons focusing on Maths skills. If you would like your Year 6 child to attend, please complete the School Spider survey as soon as possible. The survey tells you the dates and times.
Year Reception Tram Shed Theatre Visit

The children in Class 1 and Class 2 had a fantastic time this week when we had a visit from the theatre company Tram Shed. We watched them act out our favorite story The Gingerbread Man using puppets and real characters. The children all joined in with the repeated refrains and had great fun watching the characters chase The Gingerbread Man. They even met the sly old Fox.  We then enjoyed taking part in fun and educational workshops. The children had chance to meet the characters and actors, pretend to cross the river and make a Gingerbread man. Many thanks to The Tram Shed Theatre Company for bringing this story to life, the children and staff thoroughly enjoyed it.
Online Safety Day
As you are aware, a few weeks ago the children participated in ‘online safety’ day. Thank you to Miss Bailey (Computing Lead) for organising this.  Miss Bailey will be sending out regular communications to parents regarding online safety which we hope you will find useful.  You can also visit the ‘online safety’ section of the school website for further information.

Magistrates Visit

Before the half term, Year 6 were visited by two magistrates who volunteer at Wigan Magistrates Court. The ladies told us all about how the court system works and how decisions are made. The children found the workshops really educational and an eye opener into the how the justice system works. As always, the children's behaviour was impeccable throughout and they listened extremely well and asked some great questions. Well done, Year 6! Many thanks to Miss Green for organising these workshops for us.
Year 5 Homework Club

Please note that the day for the Year 5 Homework Club will change as from next week. 
As from next week, the Year 5 Homework sessions will take place on Tuesdays (instead of Mondays). If you would like your child to attend the homework club on Tuesdays, please complete the new survey on School Spider. Thank you.
Year 4 Liverpool Philharmonic Hall
This trip takes place on Tuesday 5th March. All children should come to school in school uniform, including those children doing the Judo breakfast club. The Judo coach has confirmed that this will be fine for that day’s session. Children will need to bring a packed lunch as they are due to return to school just after the lunch break; however, children entitled to Free School Meals will be provided with a packed lunch from the school kitchen, unless you let the school office know otherwise.
World Book Day – Thursday 7th March
On Thursday March 7th your child may attend school dressed as his/her favourite story book character - you may be as creative as you like! To add to the fun of the day, there will be a costume parade where prizes will be awarded for the most original outfit in each class. Thank you for your continued support.

On the same day the school caterers, Local Kitchen, will be offering a themed lunch to add to the day’s celebrations and this is open to all children, even if they would normally have packed lunches. The lunch costs £2.45 for children in Year 3 to Year 6, but is free to children in Year Reception to Year 2, and free to those entitled to free school meals. Children can choose at school on the day, and payment will be requested via SchoolMoney on Friday 8th March.

Coffee Mornings
The Friends of Lowton West Primary School are hosting a Coffee Morning for Key Stage 1 (Infants) on the morning of Friday 8th March to raise funds – please bring cash! The morning will consist of three sessions for specific year groups, and we ask that you stay only for your child’s session to give as many as possible the opportunity to attend. Please complete the School Spider survey so that they know how many to cater for.
There will be a repeat event on Friday 15th March for Key Stage 2 children and their families.

Red Nose Day
We will be marking Comic Relief Red Nose Day on Friday 15th March and old-fashioned letters have been sent home with information and a competition entry form on the reverse. Class teachers have a few spare copies if you need another sheet. Please make your donation on SchoolMoney, and the proceeds will be forwarded to Comic Relief.
Year 1 Blackpool Zoo Trip
Thursday 18th April 

Year 3 Manchester Palace Theatre Trip

Thursday 25th April. 

School Dinners

Week commencing Monday 4th March 2024 will be ‘Week 1’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 
Out of School Achievements

Amelia S in Class 14 won two 1st places and a 3rd place in her swimming club championships this week. Congratulations Amelia.
Lucy F from Class 12 passed her Stage 4 Deep Swim this week, and will move up to the Stage 5 class. Well done Lucy.
After/Before-School Clubs

	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Class 3
	Mini-Golf and Hockey
	Wednesday 6th March
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Class 4
	Craft Club
	Tuesday 5th March
	4:15pm
	Classroom door

	Year 3
	Zumba
	Tuesday 5th March
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 4
	Judo Breakfast Club
	Tuesday 5th March
	Drop off at main front entrance at 8:00am

	Year 5
	Homework Club
	Tuesday 5th March – please note new day
	4:00pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 6
	Booster Lessons
	Monday 4th March
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors


Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
